From: Lillibridge, Matt

To: Jon Jouben
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Proposed Sex Offender/Sexual Predator Ordinance (LR. 22-579)
Date: Wednesday, December 7, 2022 9:31:55 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Good morning sir,

We are ready to move forward with no additions or modifications to your draft. Everyone is finished
with reviewing and has no additional suggestions at this time.

Sgt. Matt Lillibridge

From: Jon Jouben <JJouben@co.hernando.fl.us>

Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2022 10:57 AM

To: Kraft, Jeff <JKraft@hernandosheriff.org>; Lillibridge, Matt <MLillibridge@hernandosheriff.org>
Cc: Pamela Hare <PHare@co.hernando.fl.us>; Lisa Morgan <LMorgan@co.hernando.fl.us>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Proposed Sex Offender/Sexual Predator Ordinance (LR. 22-579)

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Jeff & Matt:

Attached hereto please find a draft sexual predator/offender regulatory ordinance. I believe
that this draft includes the provisions from county codes of Brevard, Citrus, Collier,
Hillsborough, and Pasco Counties, and the municipal code of the City of Jacksonville, that we

discussed in our conference of October 26,

Please note that in order to comply with Doe v. City of Palm Bay, 169 So. 3d 1211, 1219 (Fla.
5t DCA 2015), I eliminated any phrases that could be considered ambiguous (e.g., “any place

that children may gather,” etc.).

Also, please note that the proposed ordinance cannot have the practical effect of banishing
sexual offenders or predators from the County, as it would violate the Constitution’s
prohibition on ex post facto laws. See Stronger v. California, 539 U.S. 607, 645 (2003). Thus,
the proposed ordinance’s buffer can be greater than 1,000 feet, but if so, we will need to
present evidence to the P & Z Commission and the BOCC that there will still be areas within
Hernando County where these people can live.

Please review and advise.
Thanks.

Jon



Jon Jouben, Esq.

County Attorney

Board Certified in City, County, and Local Government Law
Hernando County Attorney’s Office

20 North Main Street, Suite 462

Brooksville, Florida 34601

(352) 754-4122

(352)754-4001 - Fax

jjouben@co.hernando.fl.us

Please note: Florida has a very broad Public Records Law. Most written communications to
or from the Hernando County Sheriff's Office are public records available to anyone upon
request. Your e-mail, including your e-mail address, may therefore, be subject to public
disclosure.




